SELECTMEN'S MEETING SEPTEMBER 5, 2001

The minutes from the last meeting were signed. The accounts payable and the payroll warrants were signed.

A request from the Me State Police was received. They want a status on the road that goes by the Piccinni's house. The Selectmen agreed that is presumed abandoned. That is not maintained but still has public access. They will check on the deed to make sure.

There was some confusion regarding the insurance for the Cornish Preservation Days and the harness racing going on this coming weekend. The fairgrounds committee thought that they were covered and Mr. Lovejoy said he wasn't notified. New bills will be sent out.

Nora came in to discuss cleaning the building. Initially the whole building needs cleaning. Then the downstairs will need cleaning every two weeks and the hall will be done as needed. She will also be checking the hall after functions to approve the release of the security deposit. She will submit a proposal for the cost.

Dan Sherman and Rob Millard were supposed to come in to get clarification on the procedure of condemning a building. Dan didn't make it in but Rob had clarification. Municipal Officers need to sign them but can ask for assistance from the CEO. The owner of the COHI building had hired an engineer to come in and review the building after it collapsed. He stated that the building structure and contents were not salvageable. Rob will write up a letter on this and the Selectmen will sign it.

Carol's raise was brought up and since an another package was received from the DMV that was put on hold. Carlton asked if Carol was still seeking employment elsewhere. She said yes, but her leaving had nothing to do with Charlene.

Carol asked if a home mold test could be ordered for the office. This was approved.

Carlton Candage

Vinal Pendexter

John Palmer